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The long-awaited work on Oracle Road 
(State Route 77) has officially begun! 
This construction project, which is being 
managed by the Arizona Department of 
Transportation (ADOT), will result in 
improved road conditions, safety features 
and ADA compliance in three phases, 
spanning from the I-10 junction up to Calle 
Concordia in Oro Valley. By the time you 
receive this newsletter, work will have likely 
begun on the section between Magee Road 
and Calle Concordia. Although this is not 
a Town of Oro Valley project, residents can 
still find easy access to ADOT project details 
and subscription alerts by clicking here or 
visiting www.orovalleyaz.gov and typing 
ORACLE ROAD in the search bar. 

ADOT begins work 
on Oracle Road 

Know Your Town’s Budget

Have you heard the latest episode of the Town’s podcast, 
This is Oro Valley? In this month’s episode, host Town 
Manager Mary Jacobs sits down with Oro Valley 
Stormwater Utility Division Manager John Spiker to 
discuss how you can prepare for the upcoming monsoon 
season. Be sure to subscribe to the podcast on Apple 
Music, Google Podcasts or Spotify. Or listen directly from 
the Town’s website. Click here or visit  
www.orovalleyaz.gov and type “PODCAST” in the 
search bar. 

At its June 16, 2021 meeting, the Oro Valley Town Council 
approved the adoption of the final budget for fiscal year 
2021/22. The Town understands that not everyone has the 
time to peruse a lengthy, technical budget document. To make 
the budget more accessible, we publish a simple, two-page 
summary each year entitled, “Know Your Town’s Budget.” A 
quick review of this document will provide an overview of the 
Town’s key revenues and expenditures, as well as a closer look 
at the services provided, such as public safety, roads and road 
maintenance, and parks and recreation. Click here to view 
the document or visit www.orovalleyaz.gov and type YOUR 
BUDGET in the search bar.

PODCAST: 

Monsoon Preparedness  
– Rain or Shine

Want to win some 
cool OV swag? Follow 
us on Facebook and 
share your comments 
on the podcast!
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"Desert Showdown" by Danilo Faria
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Oro Valley Town Council is officially on recess through the end of August and will resume meetings on Wednesday, September 8, 2021. 
The September 8 meeting will also kick off the start of in-person meetings in the newly renovated Council Chambers at Town Hall, 11000 
N. La Cañada Drive. More info will be released in the coming weeks. In the meantime, please note that some boards and commissions are 
still meeting in July and August, and the Town has begun transitioning some of its meetings back to in-person. Please verify where/how 
your meeting is being conducted by checking the meeting agenda in advance. If a meeting is being held via Zoom, that information will be 
indicated at the top of the agenda page. Agendas and meeting schedules can be found at www.orovalleyaz.gov. 

Town of Oro Valley indoor facilities* are still operating 
according to the May 21 guidelines:

Per the CDC and Pima County Health Department, 
individuals who are fully vaccinated are no longer required 
to wear a face mask in Town facilities. If you have not 
been vaccinated, we kindly ask that you continue to follow 
CDC guidelines by wearing a face mask and observing 
social distancing. 

*The only exception to this guideline is the Magistrate Court, which is 
subject to guidelines set by the Arizona Superior Court and Supreme 
Court. Please check Court building signage for the latest guidelines. 

COVID-19 update

STILL NEED A VACCINATION? 

Visit www.pima.gov/covid19vaccine, or call the 
Pima County vaccine information and registration 
assistance call center at 520-222-0119. 

NOW OPEN:
•	 Anytime Fitness 

7937 N. Oracle Rd. (new owner)
•	 Anytime Fitness 

11911 N. 1st Ave. (new owner)
•	 Seis Kitchen 

9740 N. Oracle Rd. #110

COMING SOON:
•	 Blue Rose Legacy Home Care 

7790 N. Oracle Rd. #100
•	 Denny’s 

11107 N. Oracle Rd.
•	 Harsch Property Management Office 

10831 N. Mavinee Dr. #105

Shop Oro Valley!
Remember: shopping locally is a reinvestment in your quality of life! 
Find out what your favorite businesses are doing to keep you safe by 
visiting www.OVSafeSteps.com. 

•	 Sol Physical Therapy 
10445 N. Oracle Rd. #101

•	 The Landing 
8195 N. Oracle Rd. #105

In-person Council meetings to resume September 8

•	 Silver Mountain Mining 
Operations LLC 
 10861 N. Mavinee Dr. #141

Sun Shuttle Dial-A-Ride is NOW HIRING 
part-time drivers in Oro Valley
Do you enjoy driving and helping people? Come drive 
for us!

www.orovalleyaz.gov | 520-229-4753

•	 2-3 days a week
•	 Flexible schedules

•	 No CDL required
•	 In-house, paid training

FREE UPCOMING EVENTS

Second Saturdays at Steam Pump Ranch
Art Projects for Kids
10901 N. Oracle Rd., 9 – 11 a.m. 

Live Music at Steam Pump Ranch

10901 N. Oracle Rd.
Friday, September 3 
7 – 9:30 p.m.

Band: Final Approach

Movies on the Lawn 

Oro Valley Community Center
10555 N. La Cañada Dr.
Saturday, August 28 at sunset

Movie: Call of the Wild

Aug. 14
�Back-to-school gift 
for teacher: Pet rock 
painting project

Sept. 11 
Remembering Christina 
Taylor Green: Butterfly art 
project

Don’t forget the Heirloom Farmers Market 
every Saturday morning!


